

## Dear Parent/Carer

We continue to have a busy term, with various workshops and events for the children over the next few weeks. It was a fabulous day last Friday, with the whole school community coming together to enjoy sports day and time in school. A huge well done to all the children, and especially Waddington House who won the House Cup. Thank you to all the parents, family members and Governors who helped over the whole day.

On Friday this week (1<sup>st</sup> July), our Year 6 children will visit their secondary schools for the day. This will allow the rest of the school to have "Moving up day" where they will spend time with their teacher for September. The children will arrive and leave school at their normal times and normal places. All children will be in their normal school uniform unless contacted before the day. I am pleased to announce that no staff will be changing year groups for the academic year 2022/2023, therefore the structure is as below.

Class	Year Group	Teacher
York	EYFS	Mrs Moseley
Lincoln	Year 1	Mrs Curt
Winchester	Year 2	Miss Lidster/Mrs Shirra (Post Christmas)
Canterbury	Year 3	Mrs Bell
Salisbury	Year 4	Mr Harrison
Norwich	Year 5	Mrs Coote
Southwell	Year 6	Mr Ross

One change for "move up day", is that our present Salisbury Class will not have Mrs Coote on Friday, but a day will be arranged in the next week to support transition.

Thank you to the PTFA for their Friday lolly sales, this is raising money for the school as well as a treat at the end of the week. They are now planning the Summer Fayre which will be held on Friday  $15^{th}$  July. Please support them in either attending or taking part in the Big Cash Raffle.

Finally this is the last week of all clubs for this term. There will be a new selection at the start of the September term.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson







